

## United States Department of State

Washington, DC 20520

Office of South Central Europe Affairs - Bosnia-Herzegovina Desk
Telephone:

Fax

Email:

TO: TARIK BILALBEGOVIC	FROM:
FAX NUMBER: 202-682-4195	TOTAL NO. OF PAGES INCLUDING COVER: 2
RE: LETTER	
FEBRUARY 3, 2006	
URGENT OF FOR REVIEW OPLEA	ASE COMMENT I PLEASE REPLY

## THE SECRETARY OF STATE WASHINGTON January 24, 2006

Dear Mr. Bilalbegovic:

Thank you for your letter regarding the concerns of the Bosniak-American community.

Ensuring that Bosnia and Herzegovina completes its transition to a prosperous and multi-ethnic state remains a high priority for this Administration. During my meetings with the Bosnian government leadership in November to commemorate the tenth anniversary of the Dayton Accords, we discussed the obstacles the country must overcome to become a modern European state.

I made clear that Radovan Karadzic, Ratko Mladic, and all other remaining war crimes fugitives must face justice in The Hague. The United States will continue to seek justice for the victims of Srebenica by demanding that the Republika Srpska and Serbia and Montenegro take all necessary steps to bring those responsible to trial.

We also discussed the need for Bosnia and Herzegovina to continue to pursue the reforms necessary to become a credible candidate for NATO and EU membership. In particular, this means modernizing the Dayton constitution to provide the country's citizens with a more effective and efficient government.

Thank you for taking the opportunity to share your views on these important issues. I encourage you to maintain contact with Under Secretary Burns and the Bureau of European and Eurasian Affairs on these matters as Bosnia and Herzegovina moves forward on its path to Euro-Atlantic integration.

Sincerely

Condoleezza Rice

Mr. Tarik Bilalbegovic,

Congress of North American Bosniaks, P.O. Box 33392,

DOX 33392,

Washington, D.C. 20033-3892.